Congratulation of Investigative Committee’s Chairman on 2018 New
Year

Dear colleagues, veterans and friends!

The passing year will stay in our memory as the year when the Investigative Committee under the RF
Prosecutor’s Office turned 10 years and when preliminary investigation and Russian investigative
system celebrated the 300™ anniversary.

The Russian Investigative Committee has successfully passed yet another examination in
professionalism by effectively doing its job and once again has justified trust of the President and
people, proven its necessity and won decent portion of the public respect and recognition.

On New Year’s Eve, I wholeheartedly thank all the employees of the Investigative Committee for
selflessness and persistence you display while consolidating law and order.
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I express sincere gratitude to trade unions and veteran organizations of the Investigative Committee
for active and disinterested aid in educating young employees. Your invaluable experience and
model service to our homeland help the younger generation to develop, build their pride, love and
respect to their job.

Special congratulations go to our younger generation — cadets and students of the Investigative
Committee’s educational institutions, their teachers and mentors. You are the future and hope of

Russian investigative authorities.

I wish the staff of the Investigative Committee success in their work and studies, sound health,
vitality and optimism to each of you and your loved ones.

May your families always be the source of your joy and peace, giving you comfort, support and love
of your home. May the new year bring you happiness and wellbeing, live up to all your expectations
and hopes, success in all your kind causes, plans and intentions for stronger law and order and

prosperity of our country.

Happy New Year, dear friends!

Chairman of the Investigative Committee

General of Justice of the Russian Federation Alexander Bastrykin

29 December 2017
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